TOWN OF PAWLEYS ISLAND
TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

Town Hall — Conference Room | 323 Myrtle Ave | Pawleys Island SC 29585
12-20-2022 — 5:00 pm

PRESENT: Mayor Brian Henry, Ashley Carter, Rocky Holliday
ABSENT: Sarah Zimmerman, Guerry Green
STAFF PRESENT: Dan Newquist {Town Administrator) - Virtual, Daniel O’Hara (Town Clerk)
ADDITIONAL PRESENT:
1. CALLTO ORDER
Mayor Henry called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM.

2. PUBLIC COMMENTS
a. No public comments
3. BUSINESS
A. Pawleys Creek Debris Removal — Action [tem
I. Mayor Henry stated that there were dock structures in the navigable
waterways that the Town is concerned about. Mayor Henry stated that of four
companies that were contacted about the debris removal, C-WAY was the only
company to come back with a bid for the work. Daniel Newquist stated that
the four contractors were Cape Romain, Ellerbe site work, Blackwater
dredging and recovery, and C-WAY. Mayor Henry mentioned that C-Way
provided the Town with three separate quotes that address different sections
of the creek. Daniel Newquist confirmed that the total cost to cover the entire
work will be $17,000. Daniel Newquist explained that he asked C-Way to
provide separate quotes depending on the location of the debris. Daniel
Newquist mentioned that he did this based on guidance from FEMA on their
reimbursement policy. Daniel Newquist noted that in addition to this, there
would need to be memorandums of agreement with the County and the State
of South Carolina, due to the location of the debris. Daniel Newquist stated
that if the conditions are followed the Town would be eligible for up to 75%
reimbursement. Mayor Henry stated that since the Town has followed the
appropriate steps for reimbursement and has the required permission, the
Town Council will need to vote on and approve the $17,000 for the work to be
done. Mayor Henry asked if they would be able to start work as soon as
possible. Danie! Newquist stated that he has been in contact with C-WAY, and
they already have equipment in the creek working in other areas. Daniel
Newquist stated that he hopes to have it completed by next week and he
expects the work to be completed in four (4} days. Mayor Henry asked for a
motion. Rocky Holliday motioned to approve the expenditure of $17,000 for



removing the creek debris. Ashley Carter seconded the motion. No further
discussion. All voted in favor.

4, COMMENTS BY COUNCIL MEMBERS

a. Rocky Holliday thanked everyone for their work on the Hurricane recovery and
commended staff for their speedy efforts to get things moved along in a
professional and timely manner.

b. Ashley Carter stated that he was having some problems with his boardwalk and
replacing it but that is a personal issue.

¢. Mayor Henry thanked everyone for coming to get the debris out of the creek.
5. ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Henry asked for a motion for adjournment. Rocky Holliday started a motion to
adjourn the meeting. Ashley Carter seconded the motion. All voted in favor.
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